
C.A.S.I.	 - CHILI APPRECIATION SOCIETY INTERNATIONAL, INC. 
Board of Directors 
September 12, 1987 

Board Members Present: Rex Jones, Mike Gallagher, Darrell Baxter, 
Pat Irvine, Ken Hudspeth, Vann York, Larry Burruss, Ralph Hay 

Ken Hudspeth, Executive Director, called the annual meeting of the 
C.A.S.I. Board of Directors to order at 5:30 p.m. on September 12, 
1987 in Little Rock, Arkansas. New officers elected for the 
1987-88 fiscal year were: 
President: Larry Burruss 
Vice-President: Vann York 
Secretary-Treasurer: Pat Irvine 
Talleymaster - Rex Jones 

Selected as Great Pepper of the Year were Harvey West and Carol 
Gibbs. 

Discussion was had on the Idaho State Championship. Vann made a 
motion that we accept the Idaho State Championship as the State 
Championship for Idaho. Ken Hudspeth seconded. Motion carried. 

Discussion was had on how to handle a cook moving from a 12-point 
state to a state requiring fewer points. This needs to be handled 
on an individual basis. The responsibility for calling it to the 
attention of the Talleymaster should be on the cook. Points 
should be applied depending on where they are earned. The State 
Champion Title and runners up will depend upon residency when 
earned. 

Larry Burruss has been in discussion with Glenn Pepper about 
improvements at Villa de la Mina. Glenn has plans to level 
additional areas. 

Discussion was had on the Little Balkan Days cookoff in Nebraska 
and whether it should be afforded the status of a State Cookoff. 
On motion made and seconded, the Board voted to name it the State 
cookoff. It will be reviewed again next year. 

Vann requested the Board members think about a permanent trophy. 
He will contact several foundries for prices. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m. 


